
TOWNSHIP OF MENDON 

 
Minutes:​ Mendon Township Regular Board Meeting  
Date:​ ​ December 3, 2024 
Time:​ ​ 7:00 p.m. 
Place:​ ​ Mendon Township Hall 
 
Attending:​ Supervisor Kline​ ​ ​   
​ ​ Donna Cupp 
​ ​ Leasa G. Mathews 
​ ​ Jim Hart 
​ ​ Jan Griffith 
 
 
Supervisor Kline called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
The agenda was submitted for consideration. A motion was made by Griffith, supported 
by Hart. Motion carried 
 

1.​ No one signed in for Public Comments 
 

(Public comments were heard by the board per the policy that was adopted on 
February 13, 2018 by the Mendon Township Board.) 

 
The minutes of the November 19, 2024 regular meeting of the Mendon Township Board 
were submitted for consideration.  A motion was made by Griffith, supported by 
Mathews to approve the minutes.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Floor Business: 

 
a.​ Dale Hutson: The rate of inflation has been terrible for the last couple of years 

and taxes went up 5% each of those years.  Finally, inflation has come down a 
bit so next year, taxable is going to go up 3.1%.  Land divisions – there are 
two new ones.  We had other ones that didn’t make sense so we did some 
adjusting for that.  

b.​ Supervisor Kline reported he attended the annual Road Commission meeting.  
The road commission is proposing to redo Simpson Rd. from Nottawa to 
M66.  The cost of this project is $122,000.00.  The Township’s 50% share will 
be $61,000.00.  Treasurer Griffith:  We are getting ready to work on the 
budget so we can discuss this. 

 
 
 



 
Old Business:  
 

a.​ Supervisor Kline-there will be a public hearing on December 18th, with  the 
Planning Commission, regarding the biofuel digester, special use permit.   

b.​ County Wide Master Plan – Doug Kuhlman is absent to report on this.  I 
(Supervisor Kline) have no idea where this is at. 

 
New Business:   
 

a.​  None 
 
 
 
 
The treasurer’s report was submitted for approval.  A motion was made by Cupp, 
supported by Hart to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 

The November bills were submitted for consideration and approval of payment.  A 
motion was made by Griffith supported by Mathews to approve the bills. Motion carried. 
 
Good of the order: 
   
​   
A motion was made by Hart, supported by Griffith to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting 
adjourned at 7:09 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Donna Cupp 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


